
 
 
 
 
 

         

 

Dear Ivanhoe Primary School Community, 

 

Thank you 

 
Thank you to all parents who have assisted the school in so many different ways. If you missed last 

week’s newsletter, you missed my efforts to capture the activities and volunteerism that highlight the 

community involvement in our great school. 

 

Farewell to all the families who complete their association with Ivanhoe Primary School this week. I 

extend a sincere thank you to each family for their involvement and contribution to our school over the 

years. 

 

Thank you to the teachers, support staff and office staff who contributed to our student's education 

and development. 

 

Staff movements 

 
Best wishes to support teacher Emily Clayton who is leaving us this year. 

Welcome to Sue Kelly as a Year 5 teacher. 

Welcome to James Bull as a Year 4 teacher. 

Welcome to Stacey Cook as a Year 6 teacher. 

 

2018 Teachers 

 

Specialist Subjects 

 

Italian 
Lucy Garzarella 

Sara Villani 

Physical Education 
Steve McKay 

Penelope Blanas 

Music 
Marie Morrow 

Anne Murray 

Art 
Gill Dowker 

Vicki Lamont 

EAL 
Vicki Lamont 

 

 

 

 

Level Teachers Level Teachers 

Foundation Mrs M Nedelkovski   
Ms K Hachem 
Miss S Murphy 
Miss C Simons                                                                           

Year  4 Mrs H Lynch 
Ms J Mitchell  
Mr J Bull 
Miss K Martin 

Year 1 
 

Miss Z Minnis    
Miss S Davies 
Miss R Halil 
Mr S O’Callaghan 

Year  5 Ms F Miller 
Mrs R Harvey 
Ms A Every 
Miss S Kelly  

Year  2 Ms C Long 
Mrs K Herd 
Ms Y Gindidis 
Mrs N Costa     

Year  6 Mrs H Sierak/ 
Mrs J Pilgrim 
Mr S Villani  
Mr L Pearce   
Miss S Cook 

Year  3 Ms H Crowley 
Mrs K Ugrai/ Mrs M Stott 
Mrs L Morrison        
Ms J Harford / Mrs J Kittler    
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Support teachers     Out of school hours care 
Mary Mascara      Edwina Coates  
Carol Haycroft      Rekha Colaco 
Maryann Mugavin     Monika Reilly 
Luisa Di Giovine 

        
Education Support Staff – Admin  Other Support Staff 
Lisa Cascun      Jennifer Ross - Canteen 
Samantha Hemphill     Janet Waldron - Library 
       Leo Di Cori - Maintenance 

Education Support Staff – Aides   Chris Kefalas - IT 
Francine Stroud      Nathan Manoussakis – IT 
Therese Austen      Liz Bonetti – Strings Coordinator 
Sarah Emerson 

Nancy Nolev      Principal- Mark Kent 
       Assistant Principal- Pam Wright 
 

 

Graduating students 

 
This year it has been a most rewarding experience watching you reach the end of your primary school 

years. In 2018 you will commence the next educational chapter of your lives, one which will be 

challenging however very rewarding. Learn to know yourself and your capabilities. Nothing is 

impossible if you direct your thoughts and actions in the right direction. Focus on having a focus. 

Thank you for what you have done for your school. Always remember you were a pupil at Ivanhoe 

Primary School. It is your school. Be proud of your time here. I wish you every success. 

 

2018 Booklist collections 

Collection days from the school hall are  

Thursday January 25th     9.00am-12.30pm Foundation - Year 3 

                                          1.00pm-4.30pm - Year 4 – 6 

Saturday January 27th       9.00am-1.00pm 

(Should you have children in multiple year levels, please feel free to attend either 

session)               

Booklist Packs not collected during these times will need to be collected from 
Absolute MBA Office National, at 7 Inglewood Drive Thomastown 3074 from 
8.30am Monday January 29th. 
 

IPS Vision Statement 

 

Ivanhoe Primary School encourages the development of the whole student. Our aim 
is to support learners in becoming curious, reflective and critical in their thinking as 
global citizens. 
 
NOT RETURNING IN 2018  
To assist the process of grade planning for next year could parents of students not returning 
to our school next year please contact the school by email ivanhoe.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au. 
 
END OF TERM  
Please note term four concludes at 1.30 pm on Friday December 22nd. 



 

FIRST DAY OF 2018 

The first day for Term 1 2018 for students is Tuesday 30th of January. 

 

Thank you  

Mark Kent 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ivanhoe Primary is committed to safety and wellbeing of all children and young people. This 
will be the primary focus of our care and decision-making.  

Ivanhoe Primary has zero tolerance for child abuse.  

Ivanhoe Primary is committed to providing a child safe environment where children and 
young people are safe and feel safe, and their voices are heard about decisions that affect 
their lives. Particular attention will be paid to the cultural safety of Aboriginal children and 
children from culturally and/or linguistically diverse backgrounds, as well as the safety of 
children with a disability. 

Every person involved in Ivanhoe Primary has a responsibility to understand the important 
and specific role he/she plays individually and collectively to ensure that the wellbeing and 
safety of all children and young people is at the forefront of all they do and every decision 
they make. 

Junior School Council Report 11/12/17 

By Konstantinos A 

Today the Junior School Council met and we discussed how there could be new lunchtime clubs in 

2018. The ideas for the clubs are Lego, drama, science, comic book, art & craft, dance, gardening, 

gaming, painting, board games, chess, coding and cooking. These ideas will be given to the teachers 

so they can organise them over the year. 

Also the hall and the library will be open every day. There will be a roster to say where and when 

each grade can go to the spaces and clubs.  

Look out for the new lunchtime clubs and rosters in Term 1 2018. 

CHILD SAFETY: Protecting children from abuse is our responsibility. 

Values:   

Confidence, Independence, Persistence, Resilience, Respect  

 



IPS Canteen News   Phone 94991880 

  www.myschoolconnect.com.au/ivanhoe 
 

Hope everyone has a Safe, relaxing Holiday. 

Canteen counter Sales will begin on January 29th 

LUNCH ORDERS will resume on FRIDAY 2nd 

February 

See you then 

Jenny@Canteen 

http://www.myschoolconnect.com.au/ivanhoe


Chess Club Results 

IPS Chess 2017 School Champion: Oliver D 

2017 ADV IPS Chess Runner Up: Riley P 

2017 ADV IPS Chess 3rd Place: Daniel L 

2017 ADV IPS Chess Girl Champion: Gita P 

2017 ADV IPS Chess Runner Up Girl: Anita R 

2017 ADV IPS Chess Most Improved: Parsh K 

2017 ADV IPS Chess Rising Star: Christian Z, 

Akhil G, Aston S 

2017 IPS Chess Intermediate Champion: Liam 

S 

2017 IPS Chess Intermediate Runner Up: 

Jacob C 

2017 IPS Chess Intermediate 3rd: Leila A 

2017 INT IPS Chess Golden Rooster: Tristan G 

2017 INT IPS Chess Silver Rooster: Manny D 

2017 INT IPS Chess Bronze Rooster: Leila A 

2017 INT IPS Chess Girl Champion: Leila A 

2017 INT IPS Chess Rising Star: Zian M, Luke 

F, Manny D,  

2017 INT IPS Chess Great Effort: Orlan S, 

Arthur T 

2017 Junior IPS Chess 1st Place: Jason C 

2017 Junior IPS Chess Runner Up: Michael W 

2017 Junior IPS Chess 3rd Place: Poppy P 

2017 Junior IPS Chess Rising Star: Anna H 

2017 Junior IPS Chess Top Girl: Poppy P 

2017 Junior IPS Chess 2nd Girl: Casey C 

2017 IPS Chess Eg 3rd Girl: Sophie G, Zoe O 

2017 IPS Chess Young Player: Nathan Clough 

2017 IPS Chess Resilience: Tara V 

2017 Rookie IPS Chess 1st Place: Damon D 

2017 Rookie IPS Chess Runner Up: Jake V 

2017 Rookie IPS Chess 3rd Place: Jonah L 

2017 Rookie IPS Chess Girl Champion: 

Cleopatra M 

2017 IPS Chess 2nd Girl: Natasha S 

2017 IPS Chess 3rd Girl: Amy H 

IPS SWIMMING TEAM 2018 

A trial to select the IPS swimming team will be held on:  

Wednesday 31 January 2018 12.30 – 2.00 at the IGGS pool.  

Students wishing to trial need to be aware of the following criteria:  

Must be able to confidently swim 50m (Northcote out-door pool) using correct stroke technique   

Be available 2 or 3 times per week for early morning team training  

Age groups: 12/13 yrs, 11 yrs, 9/10 yrs (must turn 9 or 10 in 2018) 

IDSSA Swimming Championship: 9.30 – 12.00 Wednesday 28 February 2018 Northcote Pool. 

This information and permission slip was posted on Compass 2 weeks ago. Please complete notice and 

return to Rm 15 tomorrow. 

Any questions or concerns please contact Stotty (Rm 15) 

 


